MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD MONDAY 20TH FEBRUARY 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr, Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Charles Arch, Andra Jones, Nick McNally, Christian Pateman and Adam Lionel. Also attending was Cllr Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Gwyneth Davies.

Matters Arrising

Ceredigion County Council have been informed about the loose horses on the bridleway above Creigiau Bach. No reply as of yet.

Cllr ifan Davies informed the meeting that a planning application for the development of land opposite Nantyrheol Ysbyty Ystwyth has lapsed. 

At this moment both councillors Adam Lionel and Christian Pateman expressed an interest in this matter and left the room. Cllr Davies asked the remaining members if they had any objections to this development. As there were no objections to the original development the councillors were willing for the application to proceed. There was a suggestion that as this was a new application would it be possible to add more affordable dwellings.
Cllr Davies also informed the community council of a protest march that was being held outside the Assembly building in Cardiff. Buses were being arranged to take people to support the march. Community Councils have been asked to help with advertising the event and gather names of anyone wishing to attend. A financial contribution towards travel was also requested. The councillors decided that they would be willing to contribute to the travel costs. Also a poster would be put up in the local shop advertising the event .
Bank signatories,

Councillors Andra Jones and Sheena Duller were happy to be added as signatories.

Noticeboards 

Still awaiting for another quote on the noticeboards.

Hywel Dda Trust.

A questionnaire was received from the Hywel Dda trust, this could be filled in electronically. The web address was given to all councillors and they would fill in the form.

Payments made

Payment of £96.00 was made to Pentir Pumlumon for hosting the community website.

Planning applications

Applications were received from Ystrad Meurig Quarry, also for two dwellings on land adjacent to Nantyrheol, Ysbyty Ystwyth, and also construction of a new sewage plant in Ysbyty Ystwyth. There were concerns about the last application because numerous complaints had been sent in to the council regarding the poor state of the sewage plant in Pontrhydygroes. Cllr Ifan Davies was asked to make enquiries as to why a new plant was being built in Ysbyty Ystwyth before Pontrhydygroes as there had been no complaints about the condition of the  Ysbyty Ystwyth site.
Donations letters were received from the following organisations.British Red Cross Ceredigion Yfc and Age Cymru.

